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From the office of 

JOHN ELLIOTT 
Home of Black Hat Legend's Gear 

The Director 
Standing Committee on State Development 
Parliament House 
Macquarie Street 
Sydney NSW 2000 

Dear Sirhiadam 

I welcome the opportunity to submit a paper to your Inquiry into economic and 
social development in central western New South Wales. 

In particular, I refer to the only two unsealed State Highways in New South 
Wales -the Cobb and Silver City Highways. The fact that these two State 
Highways remain unsealed is an absolute disgrace. The Cobb Highway 
unsealed section, which is part of The Long Paddock, stretches from Ivanhoe to 
Wilcannia and the Silver City Highway runs from Broken Hill to Tibooburra. 

The residents of far western NSW who rely on these State Highways for 
business and pleasure are being treated as second class citizens. We don't want 
anything special, just what everyone else takes for granted. 

Accompanying this letter is a submission that was prepared by The Hon Rick 
Collass MLC and Mr John Williams, Member for Murray Darling, last 
February at the invitation of now deputy Premier Mr Andrew Stoner. 

I personally accompanied Mr Collass and Mr Williams on the Cobb Highway 
inspection and recommend you all read this important document which covers 
all aspects of the present situation. I want you to particularly note the business 
known as Gates Goats situated halfway along the Cobb Highway and the 
difficulties experienced when this highway is regularly closed. 



Last week the highway was closed for four days in a row. Today it is closed 
again and expected to be closed for a couple of days as slow moving rain 
progresses across the western division. Could you imagine the uproar if the 
M 1,2,3,4 or 5 were closed for four days? 

Just because we are out west we are not out of touch. Our individual businesses 
have to cany on, the tourists are still wanting to come and the western division 
wants to continue to survive and grow like the rest of NSW. The rural industries 
and tourism are two vital parts of this growth but not when you have State 
Highways forgotten about. 

In the past few months, five new grids with 5 metres of seal each side have 
been installed so it can be done, but prior to this no major sealing work has been 
carried out on the Cobb highway for fourteen years. 

I urge your committee to recommend that funding be secured immediately to 
recommence vital 'sealing works on the Cobb highway fiom Ivanhoe to 
Wilcannia. 

It is interesting to note that many years ago the then Minister for Roads, Matt 
Singleton accompanied by MLC Judy Jakins were bogged on the remaining 
unsealed section of the Mossgiel/Ivanhoe road for some considerable time. That 
part of the highway was sealed immediately! 

As well as the initial report, I have attached various press reports, photos and 
associated papers to support this submission. 

I look forward to receiving feed backland or attending a public hearing. 

Yours faithfully 


























